2010 GCNA CONGRESS HIGHLIGHTS

Naperville, Illinois

The Guild extends its thanks to the City of Naperville, the Naperville Park District staff, the Millennium Carillon Foundation, Congress Host Wylie Crawford and organizing committee members Sue Bergren, Christine Power, Chuck Seidel and Tim Sleep, and the many volunteers who made the 68th annual Guild Congress a successful and memorable event.

EXAMINATION RESULTS: Three candidates passed their examination recitals and were welcomed into Carillonneur membership: Laura Ellis, Brian Tang and Andrew Wetzel.

Dave Johnson	President	Dennis Curry (2011)
Dennis Curry	Vice President	David Hunsberger (2011)
Dianne Heard	Recording Secretary	Carlo van Ulft (2011)
Tim Sleep	Corresponding Secretary	Linda Dzuris (2012)
David Hunsberger	Treasurer	Laura Ellis (2012)
_		John Widmann (2012)

Sue Bergren (2013) Dave Johnson (2013) Tim Sleep (2013)

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

COMMITTEE CHAIR CHANGES

OFFICERS 2010-2011

- 1. Robin Austin replaces Dave Johnson as co-chair of the Barnes Scholarship Committee.
- 2. John Bordley becomes editor of the Bulletin and replaces Ellen Dickinson as Chair of the Bulletin Committee.
- 3. Tiffany Ng replaces Ellen Dickinson as Chair of the Carillon Directory Committee.
- 4. Carol Jickling Lens replaces Beverly Buchanan as Chair of the Nominations Committee.
- 5. Ellen Dickinson replaces Gloria Werblow as Chair of the Professional Concerns Committee.
- 6. Carl Zimmerman replaces Dave Johnson as Chair of the Webpage and Internet Committee and continues as Webmaster.

BOARD ACTION

- 1. Accepted the April 30, 2010 Treasurer's Report and forwarded it to the Finance Committee for review.
- 2. Approved the proposed 2011 Barnes Memorial Scholarship slate of jurors: John Agraz, Arla Jo Anderton-Gideon, John Bordley, Roy Hamlin Johnson, Loyd Lott, Mary McFarland (alternate) and David Osborn (alternate).
- 3. Approved use of a three-year, fiscal year end trailing average of 5% each year to determine the amount available for Barnes Scholarship distribution for the current year, this to become an amendment to the Barnes protocol.
- 4. Presented the 2010-2011 proposed budget to the membership for approval.
- 5. Recommended that local materials such as summer concert programs include the GCNA logo and web address, this action not to be construed as endorsement of a local event, but rather a request for additional information.

6. Agreed to proceed with formation of the Associate Carillonneur evaluation process, as recommended by the Ad Hoc Committee, and charged an organizing committee headed by Margo Halsted to develop a detailed process, submit it to the board for comment, and in turn post a draft for general comment on the members only section of the website.

EXAMINATION COMMITTEE - 2011

Lisa Lonie, Coordinator Carol Jickling Lens

Jeremy Chesman Pat Macoska Lee Cobb Rav McLellan

John Gouwens Julianne Vanden Wyngaard

For information regarding the 2011 examination, see the Guild website.

2011 GCNA/WCF CONGRESS: Bloomfield Hills, Michigan, Sunday, June 26 through Friday, July 1, 2011. The GCNA-weighted portion of the Congress will be Sunday, June 26 through Wednesday, June 29. 2011 marks the Guild's 75th anniversary.

CARILLON NEWS: Sue Bergren suebergren@wideopenwest.com and Mark Lee markwlee@mac.com, editors. Submission deadlines September 15, 2010 (Fall Issue) and February 15, 2011 (Spring Issue)

MISCELLANEOUS

- The board recommended and the membership approved William H. Barger, Lee Carter, John Courter and Chuck Seidel as Honorary Members.
- The 2012 GCNA Congress will be held at Clemson University, Clemson, South Carolina, Linda Dzuris, Host. Dates have not been determined.
- The Texas Regional Carillon Conference. will be held at the Cathedral Shrine of the Virgin of Guadalupe, Dallas, October 15-16. See cathedral website, www.cathedralguadalupe.org or contact Carol Anne Taylor at carolanne@cathedralguadalupe.org.
- A moment of silence was observed for The Most Rev. T. J. Grady, John Harvey, Dr. Joseph F. Marsh, Jr., James Winston Smith, Rene Vanstreels, Sally Slade Warner and Wendell Westcott.
- Carol Anne Taylor is the recipient of the 2010 Barnes Memorial Scholarship.
- For financial reasons, the Guild will stop sending position statements with the vote mailing, as the statements are always published in the April Carillon News
- The Guild is recipient of a substantial bequest from Sally Slade Warner, who designated it as beneficiary on her life insurance policy, valued in excess of \$134,000. The board welcomes and is receiving suggestions on how to apply these funds for sustained growth and development of the North American carillon art.